# UNOFFICAL MEETING GREAT BASIN COLLEGE STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes April 3, 2020 11:00 a.m.

## **Meeting by Interactive System**

President Dodson called meeting to order at 11:12 a.m. Moved to roll call.

### 1. ROLL CALL

SGA Secretary Johnson commenced with roll call.

**Executive Board** 

Present Melanie Dodson, President
Present Kaylani Stevens, Vice President
Present Brooke Johnson, Secretary

Present Chantell Garcia, Student Advocate

**Battle Mountain Senator** 

vacant

Absent Sandra Casas
Present Gisselle Esparza
Present Katelynn Gurr
Absent Angelica Ruiz
Absent Sebastian Ruiz
Absent Tailee Whiterock

**Ely Senators** 

Present Jessica Sturges

Pahrump Senators

Present Katie Dempsey

Winnemucca Senators

Present Antonia Marler Present Breanna Sowinski

Members of the Public Present:

Director of Environmental Health, Safety and Security-Pat Anderson

#### 2. PUBLIC COMMENT

#### INFORMATION

President Dodson wanted to get everyone's opinion on holding SGA meeting every other Friday until the end of the semester due to the campus being shut down due to the Coronavirus. This way SGA can keep in touch with the students and let them know we are still here for them. Senator Marler wanted to know if the meeting will still happen at 11 am and Student Advocate Garcia said yes to that sense we are scheduled to have meeting on Friday at 11 am anyways. Everyone agreed to meeting every other Friday for meetings. She would like for us to reach out to the students on Social Media to let them know that we are still here with inspirational quotes or other ideas. Vice President Stevens will be taking the instant gram account, Secretary Johnson will have Facebook account, and Senator Sowinski will have the Twitter account.

Pat Anderson- told the SGA members that this is a test meeting to see if it would work. She would like us to get ahold Pat Philips to see if they can put the agenda on webcampus. We would provide the SGA email so students can send in question they have about the agenda items.

Student Advocate Garcia talked about seeing about postponing the SGA election until fall semester since no one has applied and the campuses are closed for right now. SGA will be putting it on the agenda to be voted on this topic. She wanted to talk about scholarships that the returning officers would get their 100 percent and appointed officers would get 50 percent of their scholarship. This is because the returning officers have picked up the slack for when they were trying to get SGA members on putting on events and their duties. The appointed officers really have not got the chance to do a whole lot with SGA when this whole coronavirus started. Everyone agreed with this decision.

Senator Sowinski last day will be May 15, 2020 because she got accepted into Missouri Valley College and wanted to know when her term would be up. Student Advocate Garcia told everyone that we have meeting until the end of the semester, and we will see about the summer meeting. Pat Anderson told everyone that in the constitution bylaws we have to meet at least once a month in the summer, and to qualify to get the stiffen for the summer. We can meet online like we are doing now for the summer meetings.

Meeting is adjourned at 11:45 a.m.	
SGA President:	
Date:	



Garcia, Chantell <chantell.garcia@gbcnv.edu>

# **Digital Signature**

1 message

Melanie Dodson <gemini76n8ive@gmail.com> To: Chantell Garcia <chantell.garcia@gbcnv.edu> Fri, Jul 17, 2020 at 12:03 PM

I, Melanie Dodson, GBC SGA President give my digital signature for Spring and Summer SGA 2020 minutes. Due to the COVID-19 closure, I am unable to sign.

All the best,

#### Melanie Dodson

Just in case you have forgotten today: You matter. You are loved. You are worthy. You are magical.